MINUTES
Nursing Department/ Advisory Meeting
Date | time 10/2/2018 4:00 PM | Meeting called to order by Bette Chilton Room B-1276
In Attendance
Bette Chilton—Executive Dean of Career Technologies
Mindy Finch—Associate Dean of Nursing & Allied Health
Pat Mitchell—Nursing Faculty
June Callahan—Nursing Faculty
Kay Singer—Nursing Faculty
Cindy Prendergast—Health Careers Retention Specialist
Kelly Soost— Nursing Faculty
Kathy Schnier—Nursing Faculty
Donna Kayes— BNA Coordinator 
Heather Heilman— Nursing Faculty
Sharon Cox— Director of Nursing: Oak Crest
Sylvia Baker— Mercy Health
Amber Davis— RN-BS Coordinator: NIU
LaCretia Konan— Director of Business & Training Partnerships at KC
Carrie Baldwin— Director of Nursing: Bethany Rehab & Health Care Center
Julia Norem—Chief Nursing Officer, Rochelle Community Hospital
Aubrey Schuls-Trongeau— Level 2 Nursing Student
Shannon Fore— Level 1 Nursing Student
Sarah Brown— H/E Student Worker, Recorder
· Welcome and Introductions
Bette thanks everyone who was able to attend the meeting. All committee members go around and introduce themselves. 
· Review of March 6th, 2018 Minutes
Everyone reviews the minutes from the Spring Advisory Committee meeting. No opposition or concern with them. Sylvia motions to approve the minutes, Donna seconds the motion. 
· Purpose of Co-Chair Model
Bette reiterates the importance of advisory committee meetings and reminds everyone the purposes of having them. She explains that a new thing the college is doing is using a co-chair model with the advisory committee meetings. The purpose of using the co-chair model is to involve a stakeholder in the committee. She states that Sharon Cox, the Director of Nursing at Oak Crest, is the new co-chair of the advisory meetings, along with Mindy Finch, the new Associate Dean of Nursing and Allied Health at Kishwaukee College. 



· AD Nursing Program Updates
 Accreditation:
Mindy announces that as of May 2018, we are fully accredited with ACEN. She thanks everyone for all of their hard work, and says the accreditation goes until 2022. In regards to the Deans and Directors Meeting that she had went to the previous month, the CEO of ACEN spoke with all of the Deans and Directors. She said that the CEO is a great resource in regards to accreditation. There is going to be a conference held by her next fall in Chicago, and Bette suggested budgeting for it so that we can attend. 
Outcome Data:
	As of Spring 2018, we had 29 students graduate. Kishwaukee College pass rate was 90%, the states is 86%, and the national pass rate is 87%. Mindy explains that she and Heather Heilman went to a conference for Mountain Measurements, and explains that Mountain Measurements is a tool that you can use to look at your program and identify any possible holes in it by looking at the students NCLEX exams. The employer surveys for 2014-2017, out of 221 grads, we received 60 of them back. Over 98% of the students who sent back surveys identified they were working as a nurse. Bette mentions how the CEO of ACEN suggested not only tracking those who are employed, but those who went on to get a higher level of education. 
ACTION ITEM: Discuss with Matt Crull about adding that question to the graduate student survey. 
	Mindy also says that we are currently meeting our ELA’s for NCLEX Pass Rates for 100% completion. Silvia said that she is noticing a trend of many nurses who think that it is too steep of a learning curve to go straight from RN into higher education, and they prefer working for 6 months to a year in the field before they consider going back to school. Bette says it is beneficial for us to have the RN-BSN dual enrollment program with NIU because it integrates the students into that transition really nicely.
RN-BSN Program: 
There are currently 5 students enrolled that just started in August. 9 Students applied, NIU accepted 7 students, and 2 of them opted out. There is no limit as to how many students can be on that track, but if they get off the track, they can’t get back on it. Mindy feels as if many students in the future will utilize this great opportunity with NIU to get their BSN. Mindy also announces that we have a new affiliation agreement with Grand Canyon University. 
Current Enrollment and admissions:
	The current enrollment is 136 students pending any withdraws. For the upcoming Spring semester, there were 71 applications, with 40 spots open. Bette asks everyone to look at the Fall 10th Day Report. The H/E division is up by 2.2%. For Fall 2018, we were down 3% for enrollment, but Donna said it is likely from BNA. 
Retention strategies/update:
	Mindy announces as a faculty, there is a small committee that are working together to create a testing policy. The purpose is to reevaluate the testing standards and align them a bit more. She says that by the next advisory meeting, there will be more information on it. Cindy states that over the summer, there were 5 open labs, each 4 hours long. There was a total of 136 student visits (some duplicated). She gave level-specific math quizzes to help them with their skills over the summer months. In the first 10 days of August this semester, she saw 22 students for at least an hour each. In September, she saw 18 students one hour plus each. The fundamental students all go and see her and get a study plan that is particular to that student and a learning style assessment. Shannon, who did this last semester with Cindy, thought it was super helpful and kept her really organized and taught her a lot of skills. Cindy also passes around an example of an individualized study plan that she does for the students. 
	
	Mindy also wanted to mention that the students now have access to a student resource shell, located on D2L, that instructors can place things onto that the students may need in the future. They will have access to this after they finish the program, and the site will be updated only 2x a year. Aubrey thinks having access to these resources will be super helpful, especially over the summer before they take the NCLEX. 
· BNA Program Updates
CNA Pass Rates:
	41 students have passed, so that is a 91% pass rate. 
Enrollment:
Unfortunately, the enrollment is down 50%. Instead of having 24 students the first 8 weeks, she only has 12. For the next 8 weeks, so far, she only has 6 registered. Kathy said it would be a great idea to advertise the pass rate for the program because it is really impressive. She did have a full 24 student class over the summer though. Donna says something new is that they are now matching the CDC with infection control, and there is a new person overseeing the BNA program who is updated the 21-skill list. 
Summer/Fall Schedules:
	She will continue working on the schedules. 
· High Fidelity Simulation
At the last meeting, there was a minor temporary reduction in the open lab availability due to staffing issues in the Spring semester, but have currently been resolved. Before there were open sim labs, they used to take time out of theory presentation to reorient the students before the simulation/clinical experience. The open lab gives students opportunity to be familiar with the setting in which the sim lab clinicals are held without taking time away from their instruction in class. There has been an increase in requests for the high-fidelity simulation for replacement of lost clinical lab time. Sometimes they have been able to utilize the high-fidelity simulator to replace what someone had missed during their regular clinicals. Heather explains her role as simulation coordinator is to make sure that we are in compliance with the IL Board of Nursing guidelines when counting the simulation lab as replacement for clinical time. Over the summer, Heather created a systematic evaluation plan for ensuring that we are maintaining these guidelines. 
Heather talks about an opportunity for continuing education. There is this conference in Peoria that she and one of the simulation techs will attend, where they will discuss simulation scenario writing. ATI is also doing some virtual educational opportunities and she said she sent an email to the staff members with more information. Heather said that we do have an obligation to the IL board of Nursing to ensure the faculty members have continuing ed hours specifically related to simulation. 
· Agency, Student, and Alumni Updates/Discussion
Sharon: They started with the fundamental’s students for this semester, and have only had 2 days. They haven’t had RN students before so she said it is exciting. So far, she has only gotten positive feedback from the staff members. The students are in the health center, but eventually will go to assisted living to get some experience there. She also says now there are NIU fundamental students there as well. Pat thanks Sharon because she appreciates how well Oak Crest is at being flexible with the students work schedules. 
Julia: Has had Kish students only 2 days so far. So far, they have also been getting a lot of positive feedback. Bette said that this is one of the first preceptor agreements that we’ve had in a long time. She explains how Dr. Borowicz wanted us to get involved with our local hospitals they use a lot of critical access there. Bette also says it’s important for students to understand the differences between Rochelle Hospital and Mercy Hospital. 
Sylvia: Sylvia explains the water incident that happened at the Hospital. The flood displaced the whole basement of the hospital, and after three months, things are finally getting back to normal. They also went through EPIC thing where the software was not working properly and students/staff would try to sign in to the system and they would be seen as doctors even though they weren’t. Aside from these, the papers for Magnet went in so they will be having the Magnet visit sometime in January about a week after moving into the new hospital. She put a new emphasis onto her orientation this year to make it a partnership between the hospitals and the Nursing school programs. She notices that a lot of the entry level grads are lacking the ability to blend the high tech and high touch together. She also discusses how they also have a Graduate Nurse Technician Program, so the new grads can be hired as a GNT into their position. Lastly, she discusses how in the Spring semester, the Kish students will be at the new building doing their clinicals. 
Carrie: Currently, they do not have any RN students there, but they do have Donna’s BNA students there. The staff is very happy that the students are there. There are lead/mentor CNA’s there for any students to ask questions to. It has been a busy summer for Bethany, she explains how they are cardiac certified. They are doing 24/7 cardiac monitoring, and the cardiologists are on call 24/7. She has hired Kishwaukee graduates before and she said that they have been well prepared. She puts a strong focus on orientation for new employees so they are comfortable. One new thing is that now they are the preferred provider plus for Northwestern Medicine. 
Julia points out she continues to see an uptake in patients that have severe mental health issues and have to be on inpatient floor. She feels it is super important to educate nurses on how to speak to patients with these mental health issues and how to act around them as well. Bette explains how she loves that the students in our program get inpatient mental health clinical time and inpatient pediatric clinical time. Pat explains the simulations that she uses for her clinicals. She teaches the students how to deal with sensitivity issues because it is an important aspect. 
Aubrey: She explains how she feels mental health is an extremely important class, and it helps with all aspects of Nursing; because it teaches you how to talk to your patients. She also says that one reason why she feels she has been successful in the program is because of Cindy. She thinks that a lot of students benefit from having her as the retention specialist.
Shannon: Talks about how she felt getting her CNA over the summer was a really good backbone in the nursing program. She thinks it’s a good idea to promote the CNA program to the students who are interested in going into nursing because it helps out so much having that experience.  
· Upcoming Events
· Alumni Luncheon for 4th Semester Nursing Students/Faculty: November 27th 12:30-2:00pm
· Nursing Pinning: Wednesday December 12th, 2018 4:30pm in Jenkins Auditorium
· Kishwaukee College Graduation: December 15th, 2018 TBA in the Gym

Next Meeting
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Meeting Adjourned at 5:35 PM
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